
 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 27, 2012 
 
 
 
The Common Council of the City of Somerset, Kentucky met in a regular session on Monday, 
February 27, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. with the following present: Mayor Eddie Girdler. Council 
Members: Linda Stringer, Jerry Wheeldon, Mark Beasley, Jerry Girdler, Mike New, Donna 
Hunley, John Minton, Jim Mitchell, Pat Bourne, Jerry Burnett, Tom Eastham, and Jim 
Rutherford. City Attorney Carrie Wiese and City Clerk David Godsey.  
 
Mr. Mitchell moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on February 13, 2012 
along with the reports as mailed.  Mr. Minton seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following 
Council Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. 
New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Bourne, Mr. Burnett, Mr. Eastham, and Mr. 
Rutherford. 
 
Mr. Mitchell moved to approve the renewal of the existing contract for solid waste disposal with 
Scott Solid Waste Disposal Company, Inc. for additional five (5) year period at a transport and 
disposal rate of twenty eight dollars and seventy five cents ($28.75) per ton and to approve 
amendment one to the Solid Waste Disposal and Transportation agreement dated March 15, 2007 
that allows the delivery of solid waste to the G & W transfer station for handling and transport 
for a rate of six dollars and twenty five cents ($6.25) per ton. Mr. Burnett seconded the motion. 
Upon roll call the following Council Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. 
Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Bourne, Mr. 
Burnett, Mr. Eastham, and Mr. Rutherford. 
 

 
 
Mr. Bourne moved to refund the following amounts paid on 2010 City taxes to James and Verna 
Bray in the amount of $48.04. Mr. New seconded the motion. Upon roll call the following 
Council Members voted “Aye”: Mrs. Stringer, Mr. Wheeldon, Mr. Beasley, Mr. Girdler, Mr. 
New, Mrs. Hunley, Mr. Minton, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Bourne, Mr. Burnett, Mr. Eastham, and Mr. 
Rutherford. 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned.   
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APPROVED:       
      MAYOR 

 
 
 

ATTEST:       
         CITY CLERK  
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